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On Tuesday, August 12, 1997, at 1:30 p.m. Council held a meeting
with representative of Centra Gas at the Municipal Council
Chambers.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.

Council Members present were: Kerry Eidse, Arthur Dueck, Stan
Siemens, Louis Palud, Art Friesen.

Centra Gas had representation from Warren West, Duane Chapman,
Aziz Aziz and Bob Schkawrith.

Mr. Warren West started indicating that for the Rosenort Project,
a final audit was being done at this time and information should
be known shortly is there is to be refund or not or what will

be the funding limit of the project.

Mr. West indicated that line extensions of Centra Gas will still
likely require municipal contributions, however new methods
have drastically reduced the costs involved.

Mr. Aziz stated the changing technology and good contractors
have resulted in project costs that make it very attractive

to promote gas distribution throughout the Municipality. They
now use a method of high speed plowing which can do 4 to 5 miles
per day of main lines, plus hookups and crossings. The desire
of Centra Gas is to bring gas to the whole Municipality. The

R. M. of Hanover is having rural gas installed and there is
currently proposed to have 200 miles of line installed in 1997.
They have done a study on an area from P.R. 422 to the Red River
and north to the boundary along PTH 75. This proposal is about
75 miles of line and is for 2" line at 100 lbs pressure and

3" line along PTH 75. The line installation would have a cover
of 36 inches.

Mr. Chapman indicated that these gas lines were taxable, so
there was a benefit to the Municipality. The proposed 75 miles
of line would service about 200 customers and would have a cost
of 1.3 million dollars in total. For the R. M. of Hanover, they
have support from the School Division to turn back its gas taxes
to help offset the debentures for 10 years and the Province
education levy would do the same. This contribution has a great
impact on the debenture requirements.

Mr. Schkawrith reviewed some of the fee schedules that the
R. M. of Hanover has established. He indicated that the R. M.

of La Broguerier is also connecting and has rates also
established.

It was explained that the R. M. of Morris project of 1.3 Million
dollars would be reduced to $650,000.00 following Centra Gas
contribution and less the allocation for taxes. Also to be taken
off the $650,000.00 would be the connection fee structure which
we would be establishing.

Council felt that they could not consider a proposal to do only
part of the Municipality and asked Centra Gas to bring a proposal
to bring distribution to the entire Municipality. They felt

that this could be done in about three weeks.

A tentative date for a further meeting in this regard was
scheduled for Thursday, September 4th, 1997 at 9:00 a.m. in
the R. M. of Morris Council Chambers.

}/ cipal Administrator.





